Chelsea Benner

From: Bright, Robert D CIV USARMY ID-READINESS (US) <robert.d.bright10.civ@mail.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, October 03, 2018 8:51 AM

To: Chelsea Benner

Cc: Daniels, Michael J CIV USARMY ID-READINESS (US); Rodriguez, Robert H CIV USARMY
ID-READINESS (US)

Subject: Vantage Shoreline Substantial Development Permit

Attachments: SD-18-00002 Vantage NOA.PDF

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Chelsea Benner,
| am the airspace manager for the Yakima Training Center.

| have reviewed the Vantage Shoreline Substantial Development Project (SD-18-00002) and have a comment | would like
considered by Kittitas County Community Development Services prior to granting the permit:

The Vantage Shoreline Substantial Development Project is one and a half miles from the boundary of the Yakima
Training Center. The military mission on the Yakima Training Center requires a dark sky at night. The light pollution from
a large project so close to the installation could encroach on the mission of the military. We request assurances from the
applicant that the project will conform to the International Dark-Sky Association and llluminating Engineering Society of
North America recommendations for well-shielded outdoor lighting fixtures and no uplight for area and street lighting.

Thank you, Bob Bright

ROBERT D. BRIGHT

Air Traffic and Airspace Officer

Aviation Division, Directorate of Plans, Training, Aviation, Mobilization, and Security (DPTAMS) Joint Base Lewis-
McChord and Yakima Training Center

Office: (253) 967-5594 [DSN: 357-5594]

Cell: (253) 312-5275

NIPR: Robert.d.bright10.civ@mail.mil

SIPR: Robert.d.bright10.civ@mail.smil.mil
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